
 

 

 
 
 
November 30, 2012 
 
Golden West Swim Club 
Attention:  Board of Directors 
 
Dear Board Members, 
 
Golden West College is committed to the proactive support and protection of our students, staff, and community 
members; and we would like to thank you for your open cooperation during our recent investigation into allegations of 
inappropriate conduct at the Golden West Swim Club (GWSC).  While the allegations were not directed toward the 
College or those acting during the course of their employment with us specifically; we felt compelled, given the nature of 
the concerns, to promptly investigate any allegation that had a potential impact on our students.  
 
As you know, on September 18, 2012 Golden West College became aware of allegations of inappropriate conduct 
between assistant swim coach, William Jewell, and member(s) of the GWSC swim team through a third party lawsuit 
filed by Dia Rianda on September 17, 2012 alleging wrongful termination.  Additionally, allegations surfaced collaterally 
that GWSC head coach Mark Schubert failed to report the alleged misconduct of Mr. Jewell.   Golden West College 
secured the services of a licensed independent investigator on September 18, 2012 to conduct an independent 
administrative investigation into these matters.  
 
Specifically, the administrative investigation focused on allegations that between June 2011 and September 2012, Mr. 
Jewell may have been involved in inappropriate conduct with a member(s) of the GWSC swim team, and/or a member(s) 
of the GWC swim team; in violation of state law and GWC policies.  It encompassed the allegation that Mr. Schubert may 
have failed to report Mr. Jewell’s inappropriate conduct, pursuant to state law and GWC policy as it relates to mandatory 
reporting responsibility. Additionally, the investigation examined the treatment of members of the aquatic programs at 
both venues.  
 
The investigation was extensive, as over 100 student athletes and their parents were contacted, both from GWSC and 
Golden West College.  A misconduct reporting hotline and email address were publicized and not one allegation of 
misconduct against Mr. Jewell or Mr. Schubert was received.  Proactively, the investigation also included a number of 
interviews, a review of pertinent documents, as well as a review of applicable policies and regulations. 
 
The investigation into these matters is now complete, and I am pleased to announce that the investigation did not reveal 
any evidence to substantiate allegations of inappropriate conduct by Mr. Jewell while working with GWSC or Golden 
West College.  Independently and as a consequence, this finding means that the allegations levied against Mr. Schubert 
for failure to report inappropriate conduct are also unfounded.   
 
I would be remiss if I did not also report to you that there was an abundance of information regarding the positive 
contributions you have made as a swim coach and teacher, and so it is with pride we welcome you back to our pool deck. 
I want to again thank you for your openness with the College during this investigative process, and I look forward to our 
continued work with GWSC. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Wes Bryan  
President 
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